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right and obligation to enforce such re-
strictions and encumbrances and to as-
sess owners for the costs incurred in 
connection with common areas and 
property and other responsibilities. 

(c) Votes in association. There shall be 
as many votes in the association as 
there are homes in the development, 
and, at the outset, all the voting rights 
shall be held by the LHA. As each 
home is conveyed to the homebuyer, 
one vote shall automatically go to the 
homeowner so that, when all the homes 
have been conveyed, the LHA shall no 
longer have any interest in the home-
owners association. 

(d) Voting control. The LHA shall not 
lose its majority voting interest in the 
association as soon as a majority of the 
homes have been conveyed, unless the 
law of the state requires control to be 
transferred at a particular time, or the 
LHA so desires. If permitted by state 
law, provision shall be made for each 
home owned by the LHA to carry three 
votes, while each home owned by a 
homeowner shall carry one vote. Under 
this weighted voting plan, the LHA 
shall continue to have voting control 
until 75 percent of the homes have been 
acquired by homeowners. However, at 
its discretion, the LHA may transfer 
voting control to the homeowners 
when at least 50 percent of the homes 
have been acquired by the homeowners. 

§ 904.119 Homeowners association— 
condominium. 

If the development is organized as a 
condominium: 

(a) The LHA at the outset shall own 
each condominium unit and its undi-
vided interest in the common areas; 

(b) All the land, including that land 
under the housing units, shall be a part 
of the common areas; 

(c) The homeowners association shall 
own no property but shall maintain 
and operate the common areas for the 
individual owners of the condominium 
units except that the LHA shall be re-
sponsible for maintenance until such 
time as the homeowners association as-
sumes such responsibility (see 
§ 904.112(d)); 

(d) The percentage of undivided in-
terest attached to each condominium 
unit shall be based on the ratio of the 
value of the units to the value of all 

units and shall be fixed when the devel-
opment is completed. This percentage 
shall determine the homeowner’s li-
ability for the maintenance of the com-
mon areas and facilities; 

(e) Each homeowner’s vote in the 
homeowners association shall be iden-
tical with the percentage of undivided 
interest attached to his unit; and 

(f) The LHA shall not lose its major-
ity voting interest in the association 
as soon as units representing 50 percent 
of the value of all units have been con-
veyed, unless the law of the state re-
quires control to be transferred at a 
particular time or the LHA so desires. 
For voting purposes, until units rep-
resenting 75 percent of the value of all 
units have been acquired by home-
owners, the total undivided interest at-
tributable to the homes owned by the 
LHA shall be multiplied by three, if 
such weighted voting plan is permitted 
by state law. Under this plan, the LHA 
shall continue to maintain voting con-
trol until 75 percent of the homes have 
been acquired by homeowners. How-
ever, at its discretion, the LHA may 
transfer voting control to the home-
owners when units representing at 
least 50 percent of the value of all units 
have been acquired by the homeowners. 

§ 904.120 Relationship of homeowners 
association to HBA. 

The HBA and the LHA may make ar-
rangements to permit homebuyers to 
participate in homeowners association 
matters which affect the homebuyers. 
Such arrangements may include rights 
to attend meetings and to participate 
in homeowners association delibera-
tions and decisions. 

§ 904.121 Use of appendices. 

Use of the following Appendices is 
mandatory for Projects developed 
under this subpart: 

§ 904.122 Statutory preferences. 

In selecting applicants for assistance 
under this part, the LHA must give 
preference, in accordance with the au-
thorized preference requirements de-
scribed in 24 CFR 5.410 through 5.430. 
Notwithstanding those preferences, the 
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